
From: Derek McCabe
To: secretary@resources.ca.gov; Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov; Mat.Fuzie@parks.ca.gov;

John.Ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov; info@slocleanair.org; jim@oceanodunes.org; Gary Willey
Subject: Keep the dunes open
Date: Monday, March 19, 2018 4:35:51 PM

There has been a battle against the Oceano Dunes for many years that is based on corruption
and lies.  Local environmentalists and developers would like nothing more than to see the
dunes get closed and they are willing to lie and cheat to make it happen.  The dust is a
ridiculous claim that is used against the dunes when all they really want to do is eliminate
what they consider to be riff-raff in the area.

The dust mitigation attempts are a silly charade to make people think there is a problem.  

The adding of vegetation has already been proven ineffective and detrimental by Oregon in
their dunes.  They are now removing the vegetation.

The silica levels have been proven to be a non issue.  The variety of particles in the air have
always been there and will always be there with or without off roaders.  

Blaming the people that boost the economy for causing the wind to blow particles into the air
is as ridiculous as accusing cars of causing drunk driving.

Do the right thing

Thanks
Derek  
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